George III to the Duke of Gloucester 29 August 1805

GEO/MAIN/16763

Line by line transcription.

Copy To the Duke of Gloucester August 29th 1805

Copy

Weymouth August 29th 1805

My dear Nephew,

I have just received your
Letter acquainting me that a will of my late
Brother has been found wherein He requests
That he may be buried in the Vault He has
had prepared in the Free Chapel of St. George,
Windsor Castle. – This communication will certainly
be attended to by me; But it changes the Funeral
from a public to a private one; I have in
consequence recalled the orders previously given
and directed the Earl of Dartmouth to consult
with you, that, at the same time care
may be taken that any mark of Respect conformable
to the mode now adopted be attended to

[page]

Your attending as Chief Mourner is By no means changed by this

I am remain My Dear Nephew Your most affectionate George R